
 

 

 
Dear Pastors, partners, and friends in the ministry,  
  

March 2023 

Greetings!  Thank you for praying and 
partnering with us.  We can continue serving God in this 
unique role of raising up and training more missionaries 
because of you!  It is hard to believe it is almost spring. I 
know in some areas it cannot come soon enough.  We 
went to two supporting churches to preach on missions, 
sent two more missionaries out, had several future 
missionaries visit the training center, and I had a 
birthday. 

 
 I was able to fly out to Austin, Texas, the third 
weekend of the month to preach at a mission’s emphasis 
day at one of our supporting churches.  It was a great 
time of encouragement and blessing to be used by God 
to stir hearts to do more for church-planting missionary 
work worldwide.  I enjoyed reconnecting with the 
pastor, his family, and the church.  On the fourth 
weekend, Rebecca and I were able to go up to another 

supporting church in 
North Carolina and 
kick off their 
missions conference 
by preaching all day 
on Sunday.  It was a 
blessing to reconnect 
with them as well.  
We are very blessed 
to have such great 
friends in the 

ministry and to be able to share the Biblical mandate 
and needs around the world. 

 
This month we had several prospective students 

come and visit campus.  It was wonderful to show them 
around.  We are praying that God will allow us the 
privilege of helping them as they step out in faith in the 
next step toward planting churches around the world. 

 
Also in 

February, we had 
the privilege to 
send out two more 
missionaries and 
even better, they 
both were going to 
Asia.  It was 

wonderful to take the Smiths and the Looneys to the 
airport, as they 
begin their next step 
in church planting 
in Asia.  God blessed 
and we were able to 
get them both off 
and they have 
successfully arrived 

and begun setting up houses in Asia. 
 
Lastly, I turned another year older, which is 

always a wonderful time to thank God for giving me life 
and reflecting on His goodness.  I am very blessed to 
have Rebecca as my wife; she truly completes me and 
helps me in so many ways.  I am very blessed to have 
two wonderful daughters and sons-in-law, as well as two 
special granddaughters.  God has blessed me with 
wonderful friends from all over the world and family 
that has been such a blessing to me. 

 
Praises and Prayer Requests: 

• Praise God for more missionaries to the 
field! 

• Praise God for several great conferences. 
• Pray that God would use us to raise up more 

laborers for Asia in the coming months. 
• Pray for the interns and those on 

deputation!  
• Pray for new students for the fall semester at 

OGTC. 
• Pray for the special events coming up: 
• The 2nd Annual Benefit Golf Tournament: 

https://visionmissions.org/golf/ 
• The LA Unfinished conference: 

(https://visionmissions.org/unfinished/ 
• The next Youth for the Gospel: 

https://visionmissions.org/y4g/ 

Thank you for your partnership! 
 
Sincerely in Christ,  

Ty and Rebecca                          
Pepperdine 


